
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

2. SHIRLEY/PAPANUI - COMMUNITY CENTRES, ANNUAL REVIEW 2003/04 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Community Technical Adviser (Alister Whitteker) on the 

overview of the operation of  community centres in the community for the 2003/2004 year. 
 
 The Board decided: 
 
 1. That the information be received. 
 
 2. Shirley Community Centre 
 
 (a) That the Chief Executive be requested to implement processes so that where any 

changes to the status of projects or line items detailed in the Corporate Plan are 
proposed, that the relevant business units be required to advise the relevant Community 
Board at the time of the six and 12 monthly reviews.  

 
 (b) That the Facilities Assets Management Unit be requested: 
 
 (i) To provide reasons for the reprogramming of the structural strengthening of the 

Shirley Community Centre. 
 
 (ii) To report back to the Board on what, if any, liability would rest with elected 

members were the structure to fail. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


